SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

EASTERN CAMPUS, PECONIC ROOM 100

JANUARY 17, 2008
The meeting was held on Thursday, January 17, 2008 at 9 a.m. at the Eastern Campus of Suffolk County Community College, Peconic Room 100, Riverhead, New York 
PRESENT:


William D. Moore


Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary

Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee

Dennis McCarthy


Trustee
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee
Frank Trotta



Trustee
Avette Ware



Trustee
Yichao Li



Student Trustee 

Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President


George Gatta



Executive Vice President
Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. Institutional Advancement


James Canniff



V.P. Academic & Student Affairs


Charles Stein



V.P. Business & Financial Affairs


Joanne Braxton


V.P. Planning & Inst. Assessment


Ilene Kreitzer



General Counsel
ABSENT:

David Ochoa



Trustee 

GUESTS: 
Jim Morgo                                          Chief Deputy Suffolk County Executive

Tom Isles                                            S.C. Planning Director

* * * * * * * * * *
The minutes of the Board of Directors meeting of December 6, 2007 were approved.  

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to approve Resolution Nos. 2008.A1-2008.A4 was seconded and approved unanimously.

* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.A1  AMENDING RESOLUTION NO. 2007.A12 ESTABLISHING POSITIONS FOR THE BAKER’S WORKSHOP

WHEREAS, pursuant to Resolution No. 2007.A12, the Board of Directors established positions for the Baker’s Workshop and approved a salary schedule for those positions, and 

WHEREAS, it is necessary to amend the salary schedules for the positions of General Manager and Assistant Manager, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the attached amended salary schedule is hereby approved (Attachment A-I).

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.A2  APPROVING A PART-TIME SALARY SCHEDULE FOR THE BAKER’S WORKSHOP

WHEREAS, part-time employees will be hired to staff the Baker’s Workshop, and

WHEREAS, there is a need for a broader and more comprehensive salary schedule for the following part-time workers, 

Assistant Manager

Line Cook

Baker

Salad Server

Counter Server

Bus Person

Student Intern

Bookkeeper

Catering Manager

and

WHEREAS, the Department Chair/Program Director of Culinary Arts, the Associate Dean of Students, the Executive Dean and the Associate Vice-President for Student Affairs recommend that this schedule be approved, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the part-time salary schedule (Attachment A-II) is hereby approved.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.A3  
APPROVING THE APPOINTMENT OF PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER

WHEREAS, there is a need for a full-time manager at the Baker’s Workshop, and 

WHEREAS, the Department Chair/Program Director of Culinary Arts, the Associate Dean of Students, the Executive Dean and the Associate Vice-President for Student Affairs recommend the appointment as stated below and the President concurs, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the following individual be granted an appointment at the Baker’s Workshop as follows:






Step Placement/


Period of

Name


Title

Work Year

Salary

Appointment

Christina Delustro
Manager
Step 1/52 weeks
$43,680
12/20/07-











     8/31/08

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.A4  APPROVING THE APPOINTMENT OF PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER

WHEREAS, there is a need for a full-time baker at the Baker’s Workshop, and 

WHEREAS, the Department Chair/Program Director of Culinary Arts, the Associate Dean of Students, the Executive Dean and the Associate Vice-President for Student Affairs recommend the appointment as stated below and the President concurs, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the following individual be granted an appointment at the Baker’s Workshop as follows:






Step Placement/


Period of

Name


Title

Work Year

Salary

Appointment

Rich Amster

Baker

Step 1/52 weeks
$29,120
1/13/08-










  
  8/31/08

* * * * * * * * * * 

Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs, Dr. James Canniff, presented the Association finance report.  He stated that the Children’s Learning Center had an increase in enrollment.  For 2008/2009, funding assistance is recommended for the CLC on both the Ammerman and Grant campuses.

Vice President Canniff informed the Board that the Men’s Basketball Team was 14 and 0 and that they are serving as host to the regional games on March 29th.  He stated that the quality of life for Suffolk students is concurrent with their success.

* * * * * * * * * *







Respectfully submitted,







George Kane, Secretary






     Board of Directors

